FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
It would be appreciated if you could provide any information about statutory requirements for notices and changes to parking regulations, for example if there is a minimum notice period required? 
I would also like to request the details of the revenue forecasts, if undertaken, for this proposed project. This request is made under an FOI request. 

This is specific to the experimental parking restriction in the Clarendon Park area, where notices were put up last week (w/c 11th January 2021) in relation to the experimental scheme starting on 1st February 2021. 

The Experimental Traffic Order for a residents’ parking scheme in Clarendon Park will come into effect on Monday 1st February 2021. 

The City Council and Ward Councillors have continued to receive requests to address parking issues in the Clarendon Park area, indicating a particular problem for residents in the areas closest to the Queens Road shopping area. The experimental scheme will be significantly different from the 24 hours a day 7 days a week schemes in other parts of the city, and that were previously proposed in Clarendon Park.

The experimental scheme will be for one hour a day Monday to Friday between 9.30am and 10.30am to deter commuters. Only qualifying residents and businesses with a permit will be able to park in the experimental zone during those times. Outside of these 5 hours a week, anyone can park in the experimental zone as usual. 

The scheme will be trialled for six months. Only those within the scheme area will be eligible for permits. However, residents and businesses in the wider area, as well as the scheme area, are invited to comment on the scheme or make objections during the trial period.

The information about statutory requirements for notices and changes to parking regulations is already in the public realm. However, we can direct you to the appropriate legislation. Experimental Traffic Orders come under section 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. Also, section 22 of the Local Authorities’ Traffic Orders (Procedure) (England and Wales) Regulations 1996 stipulates that seven days’ notice is required for Experimental Traffic Orders.

Revenue forecasts have not been undertaken for the Clarendon Park experimental parking scheme because no charge is being made for permits during the six month trial period of the experiment, starting on 1st February 2021. Revenue forecasts will be determined at a later stage as part of ongoing reviews, depending on whether the scheme is to be continued.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
